
We would like to commend and thank the Herald-Leader staff for the sensitive manner in which they handled the reporting of the "Lexington victim tells of boyfriend's death, being raped" story (p.1, May 23, 2000 Herald-Leader). The name of the young woman raped was purposely not mentioned. The mentioning of a rape victim's name should be her, or his, choice. Given the deeply ingrained reaction to rape victims--a visceral response far beyond any logic--such reporting protects the victim from revictimization to some degree. While relating the events, by testifying, telling supportive others, or in therapy, may be healing, from the report, how difficult retelling and reliving the experience can be is obvious. In many instances it seems we have more empathy for a murder victim than we do for a person having to live with this trauma for the rest of her or his life. Stigmatizing both the victim and the family who provide the greatest part of the support for healing is unnecessary and makes the healing process that much more difficult. The Herald-Leader account, and others like it, can provide a small first step toward rape victims and their supporters becoming survivors.
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